2010 July 17  Hot and busy—update
Greetings from Wallondri!

For the last week the temperature has been 83˚F at 5:30 am (that is 28˚C for my Canadian friends).  I usually wear socks to bed year ‘round, but not this past week!  The temperatures went to the high 80’s or low 90’s each day, with humidity to match.  Even the Haitians commented on the heat.

July is considered a “stingy” month because there is generally no rain.  This year has proven to be the exception.  We have had several windy, noisy storms come through in the late afternoons.  There were two days when we finished the clinic after the storm had passed.  So far we have not had any hurricanes.
We continue to see many patients in the clinic.  One old man was grateful that I cured the big mass in his belly.  He had been told at two locations that he would need surgery.  He looked like he was about eight months pregnant.  I suspected his problem was blockage due to an enlarged prostate. We prayed, and the easy insertion of a urinary catheter and the drainage of about 2000 cc of urine got rid of the mass without the use of a scalpel.  He was able to tighten his belt for the first time in months.  His blood pressure of 220/120 has responded to medication.  He is grateful to God for the treatment he received.  Madame Estilia is a 102 year old lady who has weakness from a stroke, and has high blood pressure and arthritis.  She told me the other day she is getting along “thanks to Jesus”.  We have the opportunity to witness to family members who come along with these elderly patients to help them.  For these two patients, that meant four other people heard the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  
The clinic workers are due for their two week vacation.  I will use that time to catch up with records, finally get all my boxes unpacked, and work on a computer project.  It seems like anything done on a computer takes at least three times as long as I expect, so I have set aside a good amount of time for the job.  I will also make preparations for teaching Junior Church next week.  I am looking forward to being involved in children’s ministry again.
Praise  The rains have come in time to save some of the crops.


 We have not heard a lot of trucks with voodoo celebrants passing.  Things have 
 
 been noisy in town—for the World Cup soccer matches.  

Prayer  I want to work on my schedule for this fall.  That will mean visiting supporting 
 
 churches as well as trying to schedule new churches as I seek to replace the 
 
 support lost earlier this year.

Thanks for praying!

Dr. Anne
